
April 24, 2018 

 

Notice of Public Hearing 

Scheduling to Conform to Federal Actions 

 

 

Pursuant to subsection E of § 54.1-3443, the Board of Pharmacy is giving notice of 

a public hearing to consider scheduling the drug Epidiolex in Schedule V in the 

Virginia Drug Control Act. The drug was scheduled by the Drug Enforcement 

Administration on September 27, 2018. The public hearing will be conducted at  

11:05 a.m. on November 28, 2018 at the Perimeter Center, 9960 Mayland Drive, 

Suite 201, Richmond, VA 23233. 

 

 

Subsection E of § 54.1-3443 of the Code of Virginia: 
E. If any substance is designated, rescheduled, or descheduled as a controlled substance under 

federal law and notice of such action is given to the Board, the Board may similarly control the 

substance under this chapter after the expiration of 30 days from publication in the Federal 

Register of a final or interim final order or rule designating a substance as a controlled 

substance or rescheduling or descheduling a substance by amending its regulations in 

accordance with the requirements of Article 2 (§ 2.2-4006 et seq.) of the Administrative Process 

Act. Prior to making such amendments, the Board shall post notice of the hearing on the Virginia 

Regulatory Town Hall and shall send notice of the hearing to any persons requesting to be 

notified of a regulatory action. The Board shall include a list of all substances it intends to 

schedule by regulation in such notice. 

 

     

http://law.lis.virginia.gov/vacode/2.2-4006/

